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To all Toronto District School Board Trustees: 
Friends of Silver Creek School have received responses from many of you stating your support for The Etobicoke Children’s Centre and Silver Creek Pre-School to remain on-site at Silver Creek School.  The community and families that benefit from sending their children to these programs are encouraged by this support.
 
However, February 8, 2017 is a defining moment for Silver Creek and McNicoll schools. There is a very real opportunity for Trustees to vote for a long-term and sustainable solution for all programs in both schools.  
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]On Wednesday, we believe that Mr. Glover will forward a motion delaying a Buttonwood declaration of surplus, with the recommendation that the two boards enter into negotiations regarding the sharing (dual site) and/or leasing of Buttonwood. 
 
At the Monday February 6th, community meeting held at Buttonwood Hill School, TCDSB Trustee Ann Andrachuk stated that the TCDSB was focused on a property purchase, that leasing is not the preferred option, that any consideration of leasing would have to be long-term (50 to 99 years). 
 
Trustee Glover wants to keep Buttonwood as a core holding for the possibility of future TDSB enrolment; Trustee Andrachuck wants to provide a school where there is current and demonstrated need.  Despite Trustee Glover’s assertions that “Silver Creek must be taken off the table” his positioning does not at all ensure the protection of Silver Creek School programs. Should the Buttonwood terms not be agreeable to the TCDSB, Silver Creek would then be the desired location for a TCDSB elementary school. 
 
 For this reason, FofSCS support the motion to declare Buttonwood Hill surplus and to refer the property for sale, with capital funding available to relocate childcare operations. 
 
 Additional points to consider:
1. Suspension of Reg 444/98 would require an amendment that would be perceived by the entire education system as an extreme reaction to a specific situation, particularly as other options are available.
 
2. If negotiations for a dual site location are lengthy, a potential change of government in 2018 elections could result in the lack of political will to provide a provincial solution
 
3. Withdrawing Silver Creek as “surplus” would stop the process of provincial transfer
 
4. The provincial transfer of both Silver Creek and McNicoll will be impacted if the Silver Creek School site is not resolved. 
 
5. Should the work of three ministries for these past seven months be disregarded, this could be perceived as an unacceptable use of taxpayers’ money at a time when so many valuable programs are in need of funding.

In the event that trustees vote to consider the option of selling or leasing, it is our understanding that circulating the property or the lease early will provide some much needed certainty given the provincial and school board elections that will occur between now and 2020. TCDSB has stated the existing lease will be honoured, giving Leonardo Da Vinci Academy and on-site child care reassurance until 2020 and they have committed to protecting the on-site child care beyond 2020.  
Trustee Glover stated that FofSCS want a “rapid resolution” - we are asking for a timely resolution. The community has waited fourteen months; families and staff have waited years with the uncertainty of relocation. Choosing an option to delay the process could jeopardize the transfer of services to the province and will certainly prolong the undue stress that Silver Creek families and staff are experiencing.

On June 22, 2016, the TDSB trustees gave hope to children, families, staff and community in both West and East Toronto.  We ask that you remain agents of hope. 

Please vote for the permanent solution that will stabilize delivery of mental-health support, autism therapies, counseling, physical and developmental therapeutic programs for children and families on-site at Silver Creek School.
Regards,

Tracie Napoli and Janet Griffiths-Maxymiw
Co-Chairs on behalf of Friends of Silver Creek School
 
Website: www.friendsofscs.com
Email: friendsofsilvercreek@outlook.com 
Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/SaveSilvercreekSchool/ 
Twitter: https://twitter.com/Friends_of_SCS  
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